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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: David Billingsley, Chief Procurement Officer 

From: Dr. Hezedean Smith, CFO, EFO, CEMSO, CPM, FACPE 

Assistant Chief, EMS Operations 

Thru: Rich Wales, Deputy Chief  
Fire/EMS/Special Operations and Fire Service Support Bureaus 

Date: October 21, 2020 
 
Subject: Piggyback Volusia County Government with Zoll Medical Corporation 
____________________________________________________________________________   
 
Fire Department is requesting to piggyback Volusia County Government contract with Zoll 
Medical Corporation for the purchase of Cardiac Monitors, various support components, 
software, and warranty for said products/equipment. 
 
Some of our current equipment has met its useful life and the other is approaching its end of life.  
We have conducted a study and found it to be in the City’s best interest to transition the entire 
fleet to a more sustainable, consistency, streamline, and highest quality of equipment across the 
entire organization.  
 
We have worked with your staff and have confirmed contractual pricing with Volusia County 
Government, and we are preparing to present this request to City Council on November 9, 2020. 
 
This opportunity will present various equipment, components, and software for a not to exceed 
of $1.5 million dollars. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 


